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NEWSLETTER    11th December 2023  
Notes from the Headteacher’s Study 

Road to Christmas 
 
School started its build up to Christmas today with a 
packed diary of events for children and parents to enjoy.  
Assessment week has now ended so Christmas can be 
inter-woven with other planned learning.  Christmas is 
always a fantastic time at Northway and the calendar 
reflects this. 

 

Autumn 2 2023 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

Thank you to the 160+ parents who came to share our ChristMATHS event last 
Friday.  This was our highest attendance in the monthly Parents in the Classroom 
events we have done.  At Northway we like to celebrate how learning impacts our 
daily life and as Mrs McNeil shared, everyone uses Maths each day whether they 
realise it or not.  Setting alarms, working out how long to cook a Turkey, using money 
or measuring the height of a room to see if your Christmas Tree will fit… all Maths!  
 
Thank you for completing the feedback forms on our ParentsApp.  We read each of 
the forms and shared the comments as well as taking on board your suggestions.  
We do appreciate it. 
 
Our School Christmas tree arrived today… we are looking forward to decorating it. 
 
Mr Hargreaves 
HEADTEACHER 
 
 

LFC Champ: 
 

On Monday evening, one of our Y6 pupils shone as an ambassador for Northway at 
Anfield Football Stadium.  He was selected to play in front of 10 000 people through 
the LFC Foundation.  He kept a clean sheet and made a fantastic block at the end of 
the game which ended 3-0.  I was told he almost scored a goal ‘top bins’. 
 
Amazingly, Klopp came onto the pitch 
to have a chat and a handshake. 
We are so proud of you! 
What a memory and what a night! 

Book Fair: 
 

Thank you for visiting our Book Fair.  Miss Galvin who led on this was taken aback by 
the excitement around Reading for Pleasure.  The grand total exceeded all 
expectation and the Book Fair awarded School £400 of books for children to read in 
our library.  Thank you everyone for your support! 
 

Christmas Holiday help: 
 

Please use the following link to see information on help with food over Christmas. 
 
https://www.feedingliverpool.org/liverpool-christmas-support-page-
2023/?fbclid=IwAR10fGoBrQJC_lulZw4T26oJ4pFLE29KqNcX_5cW3t9hJ3gUbpHj_SiXVgA  

http://www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk/
https://www.feedingliverpool.org/liverpool-christmas-support-page-2023/?fbclid=IwAR10fGoBrQJC_lulZw4T26oJ4pFLE29KqNcX_5cW3t9hJ3gUbpHj_SiXVgA
https://www.feedingliverpool.org/liverpool-christmas-support-page-2023/?fbclid=IwAR10fGoBrQJC_lulZw4T26oJ4pFLE29KqNcX_5cW3t9hJ3gUbpHj_SiXVgA


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St George’s Hall star:    
 
I love it when pupils come to see me to let 
me know about the exciting things they 
are doing.  St George’s Hall is the venue 
and dancing and singing is the plan!  I want 
to wish this pupil all the best … break a leg 
(theatre talk not actually!) and please 
come to tell me how you shone! 

Autumn 2 and Spring 1 Dates:    
 

Autumn 2 Term 

Wednesday 13th December KS2 Nativity / Christmas Concert 2pm 
Thursday 14th December KS2 Nativity / Christmas Concert 9.30am 
Friday 15th December  Christmas Bonanza Event  2pm  
Monday 18th December  EYFS Nativity    9.30am 
    KS1 Nativity    2pm 
Tuesday 19th December  KS1 nativity    9.30am 
    EYFS Nativity    2pm 
    Christmas Parties Y1, Y2, Y3 & Y4 Afternoon 
Wednesday 20th December Christmas Parties EYFS, Y5 & Y6  Afternoon 
Thursday 21st December Around the Christmas Tree   
    Break up for Christmas   1pm 

Spring Term 
 
Thursday 4th January 2024 Spring Term starts     
Thursday 11th January  4McC Class Assembly   9.15am 
w/b 29th January  SEND Appointments with SENDCo 
w/b 5th February  SEND Appointments with SENDCo 
Tuesday 30th January  Parents Evening (Rec, Y1, Y2 &Y5) 2pm start 
Wednesday 31st January Parents Evening (N, Y3, Y4 & Y6)  2pm start 
Friday 2nd February  National Number Day 
w/b 5th February  Inter-faith Week 
Thursday 8th February  2Churchill Class Assembly  9.15am 
Friday 9th February  School Discos until 4.30pm  Half Term 

    Half Term 

Monday 19th February  Spring 2 Term Starts 
Wednesday 28th February MFL Parents In The Classroom Event 9.30am 
Thursday 29th February  1Sharman Class Assembly  9.30am 
Wednesday 6th March  4Lennon Class Assembly  9.30am 
Thursday 7th March  World Book Day   9.30am 
Friday 15th March  Comic Relief 
Wed 20th – Fri 15th March Y5 to Colomendy 
Thursday 28th March  Break up for Easter   1pm 
 

Thank you from me:    
 
I want to thank everyone who came to 
see Mother Goose over the last two 
weekends.  It meant so much to see 
children and staff in the audience.  I 
tried to catch as many as I could 
afterwards to say hello.  I hope 
everyone enjoyed it!  Being invited to 
play Mother Goose this year was a very 
ambitious project (!) but it also gave 
the opportunity to put into practice all 
the skills I talk about for knowledge 
rehearsal and retention.  Learning 65 
pages of a script certainly put this to 
the test. 
 
If your child enjoys acting, signing or 
dancing, why not ask about local 
classes or clubs?  We will also be 
starting our Performance Club in the 
new year.  Thanks again!  Mr Harg 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Challenge:    
 
From Wednesday 13th December until the following Wednesday we have 
two Attendance Challenges. 
 

1.  If your child is in school from Wednesday to Wednesday they will 
have their name put into the Christmas hat / box with a chance to 
win our Northway Christmas Food Hamper.  100% for one week. 

2. If your child has an attendance of 98% or above from September to 
next Wednesday they will be put into a second draw for our other 
hampers. 

 
You have to arrive on time and be in school to win it! 

Total: 96% 


